
• Perimeter Fence Issues: 
o A meeting was held last week with our Captain who is assisting with the 

possible clearance of trees and undergrowth around the fence line, 
predominantly focussing within the area to the side of St Michael's Church 
and the path with runs along the fence towards the green. It was 
acknowledged that action is required on the MODs behalf and that upon 
return from summer holidays and once nesting season is over, we will see 
action. 

o The ongoing issues in Churchpark, Bradenstoke continues to be investigated 
regarding establishing a timeline where the ditch can be cleared. 

• Rats. Sticking with Bradenstoke, it is also acknowledged that there is an issue with 
rats in and around the area of Bradenstoke. MOD Lyneham requests more 
information or clarity in identifying the source i.e. are the rats coming from MOD 
land? 

• Tree clearance. Residents will notice tree clearance has already started within 
certain areas of DIO Married Quarter land around Pintail. This work will continue 
therefore there may be a little disruption over the next few weeks. 

• Community Engagement. The month of Aug sees MOD Lyneham assisting with local 
events, mainly at St Michael's Church Lyneham and the Fete Sat 7th Aug and the 
church service mid-august. 

As ever, if there are any questions please link in with Major Iain McDavid. 
 


